M.O.R.E.

Municipal Efficiencies Sub-Committee

MEETING AGENDA

Tuesday, October 27, 2015

10:00 AM in Room 1D of the Legislative Office Building

Attendance: Rep. Arconti, Rep. Ryan, Rep. Steinberg, Rep. Stafstrom, John Filchak, Mary Glassman, Lisa Heavner, Mark Lyon, Michael Maniscalco, Dale Martin, Sheila McKay, Fillmore McPherson, Mike Muszynski, Bonnie Reemsnyder, Steven Werbern
Meeting convened at 10:05am.
Rep Ryan: convened meeting, approval of minutes. Fillmore McPherson motion, John Filchak seconded. Minutes passed on voice vote.
 
Alix Simonetti from CHRO (commission on human rights and opportunities): Presentation on municipal contracts. Asked for questions.
 
Fillmore McPherson: Thank you, about additional staff, DAS has 7 people on staff for state contracts.  How many people and money do you have? 
 
Alix Simonetti: We have 10 additional people, came over from the DOL. Can’t tell you dollar amount. 
 
Fillmore Fillmore: I have comments but will wait until after questions. 
 
Bonnie Reemsnyder: most of burden lies with contractors to show that they are meeting requirements, what 4 items on topic list so that municipalities meet. 
 
Alix Simonetti:

1. Existence of contracts bids; make sure contractors know what requirements are/know subcontractors.
2. Incorporate notice of bid language in bid contract (nondiscrimination) 
3. Contact nondiscrimination language that includes state funding 
4. Notice of award of contract 
 
Mark Lyon: small communities often are general contractors.  Does record keeping fall to us? Bid process is public. We can hire off the state list, are the state contracts vetted? 
 
Alix Simonetti: we are learning. We are responding to questions on our website. 
 
Terry Adams: only covers public works contracts, 50,000 covered by the new state law. 
 
Fillmore Fillmore: LOPSIP program, funding for Regional councils of governments, these are federal monies that are passed through does the money also come through Hartford and touched by the state does it fall under this new program? 
 
Alix Simonetti: State monies are easier to look at, federal money have to go back to and find out. 
 
Terry Adams: some monies like highway funding doesn't qualify.
 
Fillmore McPherson: generally opposed to these new laws, it will create less competition. Additional red tape is what this does.  I'm told many contractors will just not bid on smaller jobs.  I'm not making this up.  Will add between 5 and 10 percent of projects costs.  State route 79 and 81 to get to Hartford from Madison.  They are state roads. Both road work projects still have a lot of work to do, but there has been nothing for a few months. Closing I would say extending affirmative action is a good idea in state contracts. 
 
Rep. Ryan: how’d you get information?
 
Fillmore McPherson: given by me by paving subcontractor. 
 
Rep. Ryan: you mentioned 10 came over from the DOL, were they doing similar work? 
 
Alix Simonetti: not sure about all of them, don't know their previous work completely. 
 
Rep. Ryan: what is the role of the more committee in this Mr. McPherson? 
 
Fillmore McPherson: we've just heard about a program that is inefficient at best, and we are about municipal efficiencies.  We have real problems. 
 
Rep. Ryan: Do you want to get together with other municipal officials and put concerns together? 
 
Fillmore McPherson: sure 
 
Mark lyon: to piggyback, as a small community, the municipality is the contractor its harder 
 
Rep. Ryan: proposals from CCM, can throw some to existing working groups. Many of these have already been brought up. 
 
John Filchak: representative from ACIR and OPM met about the mandates group about going through each session’s mandates that are proposed.  Have not met recently. 
 
Mike Muszynski: of course we can look at this. 
 
Fillmore McPherson: looking at the list in the minutes is there a page missing? Local health insurance eliminating 1.75% that they pay off they are self-funded. 
 
Mike Muszynski: these are not new, issues that have been around and will provide meaningful relief. 
  
John Filchak: one of the first things we addressed was mandates; we need to redefine what a mandate is, because there is over 1200. 
 
Rep. Ryan: can the mandates work group handle this? 
 
Mike Muszynski: will need further review 
 
Mary Glassman: Technology work group final proposal.
 
Lisa Heavner: thank all the committee members who contributed to it. 
 
Rep. Ryan: keep in mind we need to translate some things into legislation.  Motion to accept the work group final report. 
Bonnie Reemsnyder moved  and Seconded by Mark Lyon which passes the acceptance of the report. 
Rep. Ryan brought up the next meeting topics stating that there needs to be additional discussion on public private partnerships.  Then announced that staff will make members aware of the next meeting and speakers.

 
Adjourned at 11:50am
